
 

Liturgy Schedule 
 
Saturday:  5:15 pm Anticipation of Sunday   Saint Louis University Campus Ministry:   

Sunday:    8:00 am, 10:30 am, 4:30 pm    Sunday:    9:00 pm (when the University is in session) 

Weekday      Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday—Friday     Monday-Friday:  10:45 am through Noon 

7:15 am, Noon, 5:15 pm  In the Chapel of Our  Saturday:             4:00 pm through 5:00 pm  

Lady located in  the lower level.   

(There are no 5:15 pm  Liturgies on holidays) 

Saturday:    7:15 am in the Chapel of Our Lady  

 
 

 

St. Francis Xavier (College) Church 
 

The Jesuit Parish in the Heart of St. Louis 
 

3628 Lindell Blvd.  -  St. Louis, MO 63108 

Phone:  314-977-7300  -  sfxstl.org 
 

Follow us on Twitter @collegechrchstl 

Add our Facebook page: 175th Anniversary of Saint Francis Xavier College Church  

Mission Statement 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.  As  

followers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the sacra-

ments, engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 
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Pray for the Sick 

 

David Byrnes 

Paul Byrnes 
Jeff Ortman 

Rose Zoia 
Dolores Tape 

Pam Orbin  
Art Taylor 
Liz Shen 

Diane Mees 
Jack Korte 

Meliaa A 
Rosemary P 

Mary Bruemmer 
Mae Mary Black 

Geri Greger 
Lisa Zimmerer 

Helen DeRuntz 
Pat March 

Tom Urban 
Liz DeRum 

Dan Toohey 
Wayne Loui 

Cheryl Rauschenbach 
Delores Garrido 
Kathy Fitzgerald 

Paul Fister 
Nancy Partridge and 

service-dog, Glider  
Maryann Cochran 

Joe Lynne 
Tuck Loui  

Theresa Poetz  
Mary Jo Munkel 

Fr. Carl Dehne, SJ 
John and Colin Martin 

David Schnelt 
Tom Reilly 

Monica Gunn 
Neil Kielty  

Carol Williams 
Mary Beth Erickson 

Pat Darcy 
Linda Riek 
Paul Hanson 

Betty Will-Bower 
Sr. Alice Mary Buckley 

Eileen McCann 
 
Call  Mary Beth at  314-977-
7304 to add or remove names. 

 
Pastoral Staff 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, SJ 
314-977-7300     dwhite6@slu.edu 

 
Associate Pastor 
        Juan Carlos Rivera Castro, SJ 
        314-977-7301   riveracastrosjf@slu.edu 

 
Parish Administrator 

Katie Jansen Larson 
314-977-1954     sfxadmin@slu.edu 
 

Parish Life 
Mary Beth Erickson 
314-977-7304     church@slu.edu 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult Formation, & Marriage 
Ministry              

Joe Milner 
314-977-7305     milnerjv@slu.edu 
 

Religious Education &  
Family Life                             

Angie Doerr 
314-977-7302     adoerr3@slu.edu 

 
Social Ministry              

Christine Dragonette  314-977-7309  
dragonettecm@slu.edu 
 
  
 

 

 
Wedding Ministry 
       Sandy Hauck 
        314-977-7303 
 

Choir Director               
Ray Sherrock  rsherroc@slu.edu 
 

Director of Wedding Music and Accompanist 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313  martins@slu.edu 

 
Outreach Service Coordinator 

Emily Anderson 
314-977-7311  sfxjvolt@slu.edu 

 
Pastoral Council Chair 
      Jeff Leonard     jeff.leonard@me.com 
       314-282-0128  
Deacon  

       Jim Griffard     griffardjm@slu.edu 

       314-977-7318 
 

Safe Environment Program Director 

      Terry Edelmann  edelmannm@slu.edu  

       314-712-4216 
 

Liturgy & Music  

       Sr. Carolyn McWatters, RSM  

       314-977-1797    sfxlitin@slu.edu   

 

 

Parish Information      Fax:  314-977-7315   E-mail Address:  church@slu.edu  
 

The Parish Center will be closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad 
weather.  Activities and events are also cancelled.   
     

Hours:  Monday through Friday:\ Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 
Bulletin notices must be submitted by email to church@slu.edu by noon on Thursday, ten days 
before the bulletin date. Holidays require additional time.  
 
For Infant Baptisms, contact Fr. Juan Carlos Rivera, SJ at 314-977-7301 for scheduling and 
preparation information at least 45 days in advance. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third 
Sunday of the month, at 12:00 noon.  
 
For Christian Initiation of Adults, contact Joe Milner at 314– 977-7305 or milnerjv@slu.edu 
For Marriages contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 
For Funerals, contact Fr. White, SJ or Fr. Juan Carlos Rivera, SJ.  To notify the parish that a 
member of your family has passed away and the funeral is not at the College Church, please contact 
Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or church@slu.edu.   
 
Disability Access:   Our church is equipped with an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please 
ask an usher for assistance.   
 
Parish Registration is available online at collegechurch.slu.edu or at the Parish Center front desk.  
For questions, contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304. 
 
Religious Education is available for kindergarten through eighth grade.  Classes meet September 
through May on Sunday mornings. Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Program for ages 3-6 
years.  Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or adoerr3@slu.edu. 
 
Liturgy of the Word for Children is celebrated weekly for children in kindergarten through 
seventh grade at the 10:30 a.m. Sunday Mass.  Childcare is available for children ages six months 
through pre-kindergarten during the 10:30 a.m. Mass in the Parish Center Nursery. Contact Angie 
Doerr at 314-977-7302 or adoerr3@slu.edu. 
 

Tours of the Church, contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu 

mailto:edelmannm@slu.edu
tel:314-977-1797
mailto:sfxlitin@slu.edu
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Gather  340 Gospel Acclamation: Glory to You, O Word of  God 

       Gather  51  

Welcome to the College Church! 
INTRODUCTORY RITES 

Entrance Rite: Gather Us In Mercy, Lord Huck, Alonso 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

Responsorial Psalm:  Psalm  51 Be Merciful, O Lord 

Intercessions Response 
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LITURGY OF THE EUCHARIST 

Holy, Holy   Mass of  Charity & Love   Steve Warner 

Memorial Acclamation 

Preparation of  Gifts (10:30 a.m.): Lead Me, Guide Me  Gather  656 

The Nicene Creed may be found on the first page of  the hymnal. 

Amen 



First Sunday of Lent   March 5, 2017 5 

 

Communion Hymn:  Now In This Banquet (Lenten Refrain)       Gather  937 

COMMUNION RITE 

Lamb of  God 

Meditation Hymn (10:30 am): Instrumental 

CONCLUDING RITE 

Recessional Song:   Led By The Spirit     Bob Hurd 
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Lenten Gathering Rite 
 

Lent invites us to pause and ponder the quality of our relationship with God and others…to celebrate the good 

we find there and to seek forgiveness and reconciliation for what is lacking.  The traditional Lenten disciplines – 

prayer, fasting and almsgiving – provide us the contours and practices for the conversion we seek. 

 

During this penitential season the Gathering Rite we will sing gently implores, “Gather us in mercy, Lord. 

From the depths we cry to you.”  Then the presider will invite  the assembly to either  kneel or bow our heads 

during the penitential rite.  Either posture is a way of helping us bodily recognize and acknowledge our need for 

God’s mercy. Doing this together further underlines the communal nature of our Lenten journey of conversion 

and of our need for one another. Our bodies, our voices, our hearts unite in humility and trust as we enter into 

the great prayer of the mass. 

 

Resources for Daily Prayer for Lent     
            

There are a variety of online resources to help you pray.  Some have text to read and others have audio 

presentations.  Some are presented as daily emails that will be sent to you. 
 

http://www.ignatianspirituality.com/ignatian-prayer/prayer-online/ lists various websites that offer daily  

reflections or prayer helps in the Ignatian tradition. 
 

Auxiliary Bishop Robert Barron of Los Angeles offers a daily email of Lenten reflections.  To register, visit  

http://www.lentreflections.com/   

 

Strategic Plan Goal #3 is “To Foster Lifelong Faith Formation Rooted  

in Gospel Values and Ignatian Spirituality” 

 

The Adult Faith Formation Commission hopes to realize this very important goal by coordinating and pro-

moting high quality experiences to inform and inspire our faith throughout our lives.  Some opportunities 

include: Lenten Book Study, Women’s Group, Dialogue with the Word, Sunday morning seminars, Bridges 

and Lightworks retreats,  Just Faith, Serious Singles, Xavier books and many others.   
 

The Adult Faith Formation Commission is looking for individuals who love to learn, to be inspired and to 

share their faith to consider participating in this very important ministry at College Church   
 

If you are interested in learning more about opportunities to participate in the Adult Faith Formation  

Commission or about adult faith formation experiences, please contact Joe Milner at milnerjv@slu.edu or 

314-977-7305 or Deacon Jim Griffard at griffardjm@slu.edu or 314-619-5700. 

mailto:milnerjv@slu.edu
mailto:griffardjm@slu.edu
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                                         Parish Book Choice for Lent 2017 
 

Tattoos on the Heart: The Power of Boundless Compassion By Father Greg Boyle SJ 
 

Read the book on your own or join a small discussion group!  To express interest in joining a Lenten 

book discussion group contact Carol Joselyn at 314-353-1391 or 515-570-3736 or email joselyn66 

@gmail.com.  She needs to know your name, address, zip code, preference for day of the week and time. 
 

Join the Party!  There will be a parish celebration of Tattoos on the Heart on April 23 after both Sunday Masses.  

There will be refreshments and a rich vigorous discussion. 

 

College Church Lenten Book Group: FACEBOOK Option!  
 

This year, to make book group participation available to more of our community, we are  

trying a Facebook book discussion group. We’re reading the same book as the other book groups, Greg-

ory Boyle’s Tattoos on the Heart: The Power of Boundless Compassion; we’ll consider many of the same discussion ques-

tions. 

 

The Facebook page is set up and available as St. Francis Xavier (College) Church Lenten Book Group. It’s a “Closed 

Group,” which means that anyone can see it exists and who belongs to the group, but the public cannot see posts. But 

don’t let “Closed” make you feel excluded! Everyone is welcome. Simply find the group and ask to join. We hope to 

make this new social media approach work well for many, including those whose schedules, transportation needs, or 

other factors would make it hard to attend face-to-face meetings. For more information, email Victoria Carlson-

Casaregola at Victoria.carlsoncasaregola @gmail.com, or personal message her on Facebook.  Please join us. 

 

Ministry Under the Sign of the Cross  Lenten Afternoon of Reflection for Liturgi-

cal Ministers on Sunday, March 26, 2017 – noon- 4:00 pm in the College Church Ballroom  

In Baptism we Christians were claimed by and immersed in the Cross.  There is a richness to the mystery of the cross and resur-

rection that transcends pain and suffering.  What does that really mean? We will reflect together on our own experiences of the 

Cross, and see how it illuminates and challenges our lives and ministries. Facilitated by Sister Carolyn. RSVP to Sr. Carolyn by Fri-

day, March 17 at sfxlitin@slu.edu or call 314-977-1797. 

 

From The Pastor’s Desk 
 

Language shapes our faith. Take for instance how various languages refer to our current liturgical  

season of prayer, fasting and penance that prepares us for Easter. This season in Latin is Quadragesima, “ 

the forty (days)”. The various romance languages are similar in simply referring to forty days. The Spanish, for  

instance, is Cuaresma.  
 

English is different. We call this time Lent from the Old English word lencten, meaning “spring”. Lencten is also the 

root for the English word “lengthen”. For English-speakers, the name for this liturgical season stresses not the 

number of days but how they are growing longer. The light of the sun that each day increases in length points to 

the Resurrection of Christ, the light of the world. 
 

Lent is a delightful reminder of the intimate connection of our liturgical calendar with the natural world. The 

Church year grew out of the seasons of the northern hemisphere: the cold, dark nights of winter give way as day-

light grows longer. The increased sun brings new life as plants and flowers re-emerge after lying dormant for 

months. Nature itself is symbolic of Christ’s death and resurrection.  
 

This year we have been hit with the double-whammy of Lent starting late and no real winter to speak of. Trees 

and plants are already blooming so the natural world is running ahead of us. Nothing wrong with that as even in 

this season we remain an Easter people.  
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Save the Date-Companion Ministry Training Program 
 

We are seeking parishioners interested in visiting parishioners who are homebound, or residing in nursing 

homes.  Training will be on Saturday, March 25th.  For more information or to RSVP, please contact Jane 

Conrad at 314-276-2313 or conradpjjf@aol.com 

 

Save The Date—Saturday, April 8th 

175th Anniversary Fun Run 

 

We could use your help if you like to bike or run or could hand out water!  Fr. Dan is organizing a run to the original 

location of the College Church at Ninth and Washington.  If you can help as a volunteer, call Mary Beth Erickson at 

314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu.  More information to come. 

 

Calendar of Lenten Events 
Stations of the Cross – will be prayed each Friday of Lent at 4:00 pm in the church. 

Communal Penance Service – Saturday, March 25 – 3:45 pm 

Afternoon of Reflection for Liturgical Ministers – Sunday, March 26 – Noon- 4:00 pm – Ballroom 

Lenten Individual Reconciliation in Church:  Sunday, April 1 from 9:15 to 10:15 am 

Special  Collections:  March 5 – Black & Indian Missions, March 26 – Catholic Relief Services, April 2 – 

Catholic Home Missions Appeal, April 14 (Good Friday) – Holy Land, April 16 (Easter) – Priests’  

Retirement 

 

                                      Xavier’s Old Irish Pub—Save the Date 
 

As part of College Church’s 175th Anniversary celebration, please join in the Irish fun for the  

return of Xavier’s Irish Pub!  This family-friendly party honoring St. Patrick’s Day will be held  
on Saturday, March 18th in the ballroom following the 5:15 pm Mass.  This parish event is an  

evening you won’t want to miss, featuring top-notch entertainment, food and games.  Mark your calendars  

now—additional details forthcoming on the parish website!   
 

Tickets are now available through Brown Paper Bag under the name of College Church and will also be sold 

after all masses on March 11 & 12.  Want to help?  Contact Terry at tmkipp@att.net. 

 

Ignatian Young Adults 

Spirituality • Social Justice • Community  Tap into Faith Lenten Series 
 

Xavier Young Adults is becoming Ignatian Young Adults, a ministry aimed at creating a community of young 

adults in St. Louis who have been formed by Jesuit institutions or who feel drawn to Ignatian values.  As a 

kickoff to Ignatian Young Adults, we are hosting a Lenten “Tap into Faith” 3-part speaker series, which will 

focus on our three central values of Ignatian Spirituality, Community, and Social Justice.  As part of the series, 

we will also discuss forming small faith groups and further building our Ignatian Young Adult community.  We 

hope you will join us.  Please feel free to contact sfxccyoungadults@gmail.com with any questions.  
 

Wednesday, March 15th from 7:00-9:00 pm 

Fr. Ron Mercier, S.J. on Spirituality Location: Schlafly Tap Room, 2100 Locust St.   

 

SFX Women’s Retreat   March 24th-26th at King’s House in Belleville, IL,   Contact one of our Parish 

captains, Madeleine Ortman at 314-956-8839 or Tina Saunders at 314 739-4885, for further information or 

to register.  

mailto:sfxccyoungadults@gmail.com
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Share your College Church memories on our Anniversary Facebook page:  

175th Anniversary of Saint Francis Xavier  

College Church! We’d love to hear from you. 

 

The Letters of St. Francis 
 

Did  You Know  

 

Upcoming Events  
 

March 18, 2017  St. Patrick’s Day Celebration in the 

ballroom following the 5:15 pm Mass 
 

May 14, 2017  May Crowning at the 10:30 am Mass 
 

June 4, 2017 Parish Picnic following the 10:30 am Mass 

 

 

Trivia Answer:     C  #5 

 
 

College Church Trivia  
  

Of the 6 windows in the nave, on the south side of College Church, which one shows St. Robert Bellarmine? 

(Facing the altar, opposite the baptismal font on the left, is #1)?          A.  #3,     B.  #4,     C.  #5 

 

 

 

 

I ❤College Church because … 
 

SFX is my beacon of hope, my spiritual home.  I am nurtured by the faith-filled  

homilies, supportive friends and fellow worshippers. 

 

But along with all that I am given from SFX, I am challenged to give back—be a better 

person.  There are so many opportunities here to do just that!  There is a place for 

you!  Come join us! 
Meg Korte 

Many speakers that came to SLU used the College 

Church as their “pulpit”. One former English profes-

sor and well published author, John A. McClory, won 

wide acclaim  as a speaker and his era (1914-1919)  

was remembered as the golden age of the College 

Church.  

Instructions for Fr. Barzaeus, SJ departing for Hormuz 
 

You should preach as often as possible, since this is a 

universal good that produces much fruit – a service 

to God and a gain for souls. In your sermons you 

should never preach about doubtful matters or the 

difficulties of professors, but rather about things that 

are clear and moral problems. 

Goa 1549 
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Legislative Advocacy Training: A Catholic Perspective 

Saturday, March 25th from 8:30am-noon 
St. Margaret of Scotland Church Hall 

3854 Flad Ave. (Enter basement at 39th St.) 
 

This event will both ground advocacy work in our Catholic faith and teach effective practices to speak out 

for justice.  We will be joined by representatives from Metropolitan Congregations United (MCU), State 

Rep. Peter Merideth, State Sen. Jamilah Nasheed, and advocacy experts Beth Griffin and Ruth Ehresman.   

Please RSVP by either: 

Visiting this link: https://tinyurl.com/zcwar2z 

Emailing Gerry Connolly at gtconnolly@yahoo.com 

Or calling Christine at 314-977-7309 

Take Action! 
 

An integral piece of Metropolitan Congregations United (MCU)’s “Break the Pipeline” campaign involves en-

gaging people of faith in legislative action that works toward breaking the school to prison pipeline.  Here 

are two pieces of Missouri legislation that need your support: 
 

SUPPORT Senate Bill 40 (Raise the Age): This bill would raise the age of juvenile court jurisdiction in 

Missouri from 17 to 18 years of age and prohibit the detention of anyone below the age of 18 in an adult jail, 

unless certified as an adult. The bills would also raise the age that a youth can be certified and transferred to 

the adult system except for the most serious offenses.  

SUPPORT Senate Bill 287 (Police Bias Reform): This bill creates a process for reducing bias in polic-

ing by requiring police officers to report details for each person they stop, to be compiled, published, and 

analyzed for bias. 
 

For more detailed information on these bills, visit http://www.senate.mo.gov/ and click on “Bill Search” 
To look up your legislators, visit http://senate.mo.gov/legislookup/ 

Lent 2017: With Mary Toward Racial Justice  

Wednesdays during Lent March 1st-April 5th 

6:45pm (Soup and Bread), 7-8:30 (Presentation) 
St. Mary’s High School Cafeteria    

4701 S. Grand Blvd.     

St. Louis, MO  63111 

 

March 1: Amy Hunter “Parents as Servant Leaders and Activists: Parents’ Work is Saving   Our Sons and 

Daughters”  

March 8: Bridget McDermott Flood “Gathering at the Table” 

Mar ch15: Rev. Arthur Cavitt  “Vessels of God’s Will: Mary, Amos, & Habakkuk” 

March 22: Dan Stout “From The Face of Empathy to People of Action” 

March 29: Dominic Duren and Bro Mike Murphy SM “The Dismas Journey” 

April 5: Javier Orozco, OFS, PhD “Guadalupe’s Encounter with Juan Diego- What Can It Teach Us About 
Racial Justice?” 

 

Social Ministry 
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Presiders 
 

Weekly Readings 
March 4th & 5th 

Saturday  

5:15 pm         Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J. 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am       Fr. D. White, S.J.  

10:30 am       Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J. 

March 11th & 12th 

Saturday  

5:15 pm         Fr. J. Hunthausen, S.J. 
 

Sunday  

 8:00 am       Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J.  

10:30 am       Fr. D. White, S.J. 

4:30 pm       Fr. J.C. Rivera, S.J. 

Monday:  Lv 19:1-2, 11-18; Ps 19:8-10, 15;  

  Mt 25:31-46 

 

Tuesday:  Is 55:10-11; Ps 34:4-7, 16-19; Mt 6:7-15 

 

Wednesday: Jon 3:1-10; Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 18-19;  

  Lk 11:29-32 

Thursday:  Est C:12, 14-16, 23-25; Ps 138:1-3, 7c-8;  

  Mt 7:7-12 

 

Friday: Ez 18:21-28; Ps 130:1-8; Mt 5:20-26 

 

Saturday: Dt 26:16-19; Ps 119:1-2, 4-5, 7-8;  

 Mt 5:43-48 

 

Sunday: Gn 12:1-4a; Ps 33:4-5, 18-20, 22;  

 2 Tm 1:8b-10; Mt 17:1-9 

 

I G N A T I A N  S P I R I T U A L I T Y  L E C T U R E  S E R I E S  
 

" O N  E A R T H  A S  I T  I S  I N  H E A V E N :   

S P I R I T U A L  E X E R C I S E S  T O  F U E L  Y O U R  L I F E "  
 

W E D N E S D A Y  M A R C H  8 T H  
7:30 pm at the Si Commons Building on the campus of SLUH   

(4970 Oakland Avenue) 
 

This is a free event!  Doors open at 7:00 pm  About the speaker: Casey Beaumier, SJ, is director 

of the Institute for Advanced Jesuit Studies at Boston College, the school from which he received his Ph.D. in 

United States religious history. He serves as mentor and spiritual director for students, seminarians, women 

religious, and priests.  He also gives Ignatian Spirituality retreats around the country.  He is the author of the 

book "A Purposeful Path: How far can you go with $30, a bus ticket, and a dream?". 

 

 “Gospel According to the Other Mary” 

 

Please join us at Powell Hall on March 24th & 26th for special presenta-

tions of John Adams’ the “Gospel of the Other Mary”.  The story tells the traditional Passion story with con-

temporary voices of social activism and spirituality.  Tickets are $20 using the promo code OTHERMARY.   

Lenten Books and Materials 

 

The season of Lent has started.  It is a time to reconnect with the person God is calling us to be.    

There are several daily reflection booklets to provide an insight each day during Lent.  There are books on 

the Examen of Consciousness, Reimagining the Ignatian Examen;  A Simple Life Changing Prayer; and  Sleeping 

With Bread.  Each of these offer valuable insights into praying the Examen.  There are several items by Pope 

Francis including collections of his daily homilies.  There are also some children’s activity booklets for Lent 

and Easter.  Recordings of Fr. Kavanaugh’s homilies and CDs of St. Louis Jesuit music are also available.  

These materials are available today and next Sunday morning in the ballroom.  If you would like to get one at 

another time, please contact Joe Milner, milnerjv@slu.edu 

. 
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